

Date: 02.08.2025

Welcome Back to School! Message from the School Director

Dear Students,

I warmly welcome all our students back to school as we reopen on <u>4th August 2025</u> (<u>Monday</u>) at 7:30 am after a month-long summer break. I trust that you've had a restful, enriching holiday and are returning with renewed energy, curiosity, and enthusiasm.

I hope each one of you has made good use of the time to complete the **Summer Vacation Assignments and Projects**, which are to be submitted on the very first day back. These assignments are a stepping stone as we begin the **Pre-Autumn Term**, which promises to be both productive and vibrant.

Let us all make the most of the opportunities this term brings—academically, creatively, and personally. One of the key highlights will be our much-awaited **Triveni: The Whole School Exhibition**, where students will have the platform to showcase their creativity through innovative scientific models, research-based projects, and hands-on learning displays.

We are also excited to celebrate **India's Independence Day on 15th August** with pride and patriotic spirit. While we prepare for these celebrations, let us also stay mindful that **Mid-Term Examinations** are scheduled for the beginning of **September**. I urge all students to stay focused and committed to their academic pursuits from the very outset.

A note for Grade 10 and 12 Students- We are excited to share that your teachers have specially prepared subject-wise "Royal Guide Book" to support your preparation for the upcoming Board Examinations. These guides are designed to help you practice and revise content effectively and perform with confidence. Please make sure to collect your copies from your Homeroom Teachers at the earliest. Let's make the best use of these resources and aim high!

Campus: Betkuchi, NH 37, Guwahati-781035 Mob: +91 88226 07725, +91 88226 07726

e-mail: principal@rgs.edu.in



A special note for our **Grade 10 students**— For the first time, you will experience two board examination series—an important step in your academic journey. From 2026, CBSE will offer Class 10 students the option to appear for board exams twice a year. This change, in line with NEP 2020, aims to reduce stress and provide greater academic flexibility. With your dedication and our guidance, we are confident you will meet this challenge successfully. An orientation for students and parents will be held soon to explain the new examination pattern in detail.

In all, we are heading into a **purpose-driven and engaging Pre-Autumn Term**. Let's work together to make it meaningful, memorable, and marked by excellence.

Welcome back once again—and let's begin this new term with passion, purpose, and positivity!

Warm regards,

Dr. Arup K Mukhopadhyay

Director



e-mail: principal@rgs.edu.in

